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Flannery and Yanni

Dear Lt. Gov. Bryant,

Thank you for addressing the TeenPact students today, equipping & empowering them. Your burden
for the protection of the littlest, completely vulnerable Americans, strikes at our hearts, and compels
us to pray and seek God to end this holocaust. Thank you for not staying silent, and for identifying the
injustice that will most condemn the authenticity of our Christian faith during this holocaust.

Your recommendation to contact Flannery & Yanni is greatly appreciated. Thank you so much. Would
you please share their contact information?

Gratefully,

Ana Maria Blevins

910 818-01517
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